Present:

Minutes of the Lode Tennis Club Committee held on 25 November 2009

at 47 Mill Road at 7.30pm
Jeff Kempster Arthur Tomlinson Ann Tomlinson
Sally Jaggard Will Jaggard John Lince

Nick Whitehead

The minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 30 September 2009 were accepted as a true record
without amendment.

As agreed at the previous meeting, a Quiz Night would be arranged for September 2010. It was also
decided to have a Cheese and Wine social event on Saturday 13 March 2010 which will be held at
Ann and Arthur’s house. A contribution of £10 per head would be requested and it would be bring
your own favourite wine. Sally will liaise with Ann and Arthur on the arrangements. Jeff will ensure
there is an entry in Lode Star in February.

Jeff will also ensure the Club Night arrangements at Bottisham Tennis Club are publicised in Lode
Star and on the website in spring 2010

Arrangement of Coaching for next spring was deferred until next year, although using the same coach
as last year was agreed in principle.

After some discussion of the problems of moss encroaching on the court it was decided that a
treatment costing £90 - £95 which is either sprayed or washed on would be tried out to see if it is
effective. The intention will be to keep the moss in check so that power spraying and full court
resurfacing can be delayed for about two more years. John Lince will acquire the spray and test it.
If this treatment does not work there is an alternative which would cost around £387 which has
guarantees of moss eradication for 2 - 3 years which could be tried next.

The problem of weed growth around the court was discussed as this had started to be a problem.
Unfortunately Richard Todd had been unwell and so only one treatment of weed killer had been
applied this year. Will Jaggard will ask Richard (now recovered) whether another treatment would
be possible soon, and if not whether he could recommend any particular weed killer that we could
apply ourselves.

The next meeting was scheduled to be held at Denise Bardan’s house at 20 Mill Road at 7.30pm on
Wednesday 24 February 2010. This will be in time to finalise arrangements for the Cheese and Wine,
and will be just ahead of the new subscription year, so arrangement can be made for supplying junior
members with tennis balls at the start of the season.

The meeting closed at approx. 8.30pm with thanks to the members for their attendance.
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